
Celebrating the 196th Anniversary of
Greek Independence

Dear Friends,

I am so proud to join you in celebrating the 196th Anniversary of Greek
Independence, and with President Trump, to have welcomed so many of you to
the White House yesterday.

Greek Independence Day means so much to all of us. As we gather with friends
and family in celebration, we are reminded of the values and ideals that
inspired our democracy. The belief that government should be by the people
and for the people was a revolutionary concept that has since paved the way
to our prosperous and free Nation. This weekend, as we celebrate our shared
desires for freedom, sovereignty, and self-governance, I can tell you that
nobody will work harder to preserve these ideals than President Trump.

As White House Chief of Staff, I see a President working each and every day
to follow through on his promises. This is a man who approaches the job with
such incredible energy and tenacity. Axios! As we find renewed strength at
home, our friends abroad will find us to be an ever stronger ally. The
President knows just how important our enduring alliances are, and Greece is
no exception.

My friends it is such an incredible honor, as a Greek American, to join you
in renewing our devotion to representative democracy and “liberty and justice
for all.” May God bless all of you as you commemorate Greek Independence Day,
and may God bless the United States of America.

 

Efharisto poli,

Reince Priebus

White House Chief of Staff
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